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Elementary Reopening
TK-5 have both started in the Hybrid Model

Speech and Resource Services continue to be provided through Distance Learning at 
this time

CDC and CDPH have changed their distancing guidelines and San Mateo County Public 
Health is expected to change their distancing guidelines next week

Based on the probable change to SMPH distancing guidelines, the District is beginning 
the necessary steps to increase in-person time for students in the Elementary Hybrid 
Model

District response to new distancing guidelines is a process and  takes  planning, 
collaboration, Board action, negotiation and County approval.  



Middle School Reopening
Due to enrollment - Able to do 4 days on campus, rather than the A/B Paired Day

Phased approach can be faster than previously expected



FASTEST Possible Movement through the Phases IF 
COVID-19 metrics in the County continue to improve
English Guidance  //  Spanish Guidance                             

Phase Estimated 
Timeline

County Tier 
Assignment

Number of Contacts

Phase 1 
Minimum 2 weeks

April 19-29 Red, Orange or 
Yellow Tier

2 Stable Groups of 15
30 Total Contacts per week

Phase 2
Minimum 2 weeks

May 3-13 Orange or Yellow 
Tier

2 Groups of 15 Students
60 Total Contacts Per Week

Phase 3 
Minimum 2 weeks

May 17-27 Yellow Tier 2 Groups of 15 Students
90 Total Contacts Per Week

Phase 4 May 31 to last day 
of school

Yellow Tier 2 Groups of 15 Students
210 Total Contacts Per Week

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YPHW8xNGHdQkaE6X6H3D2mKH-AGcitel/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Da6UiHiNQjDPKotCqFgLls1ERlHFqxx8/view?usp=sharing


UPDATED FASTEST Possible movement through the Phases 
IF COVID-19 metrics in the County continue to improve                         

Phase Estimated 
Timeline

County Tier 
Assignment

Number of Contacts

Phase 1 
Minimum 1 week

April 19-23 Red, Orange or 
Yellow Tier

1 Stable Groups of 15 Students
Up to 30 Total Contacts per Week 

Phase 2
Minimum 1 week

April 26 - 30 Orange or Yellow 
Tier

1 Group of 15 Students
Up to 60 Total Contacts Per Week

Phase 3 
Minimum 2 
weeks

May 3 - May 14 Yellow Tier 1 Group of 15 Students
Up to 90 Total Contacts Per Week

Phase 4 May 17 to last day 
of school

Yellow Tier 1 Group of 15 Students
Up to 210 Total Contacts Per Week



Other Programming
Learning Hubs for Elementary and MS continue and have been increased:

● 35 learning hub classes serving more than 420 students

● Planning to open 5 additional hub classes after spring break 

Academic Support Cohorts continue at Middle School

Enrichment Opportunities are beginning at Middle School

● Sports - Some enrichment sports activities will also be starting after spring break

Process for changes between Hybrid / Distance Learning 



Guidance for Promotion Ceremonies
Outdoor Live Events with Assigned Seats and Controlled Mixing (e.g., sports and live 

performances)* Indoor guidance forthcoming

Current: • Open with modifications • Permanent venues with live audiences outdoors 

only • Capacity must be limited to 20% • Reservations required • Assigned seating only • 

In-seat concessions only (no concourse sales) • Regional attendees only (within 120 

miles)

Effective April 1, 2021: • Max 33%, includes suites with 25% occupancy per suite • 

Weekly worker testing program • In-state visitors only, check for current CDPH Travel 

Advisory in effect



Stakeholder Advisory Team
Stakeholder Advisory Team begins in April 

Task:  Provide input and feedback to the LCAP/AB 86 Plan/ Fall Reopening

Composition includes:  parent and staff members representing each school site

Meetings begin following Spring Break

 



Fall Planning
The goal is to return as normal in the Fall of 2021-2022.

The usual Fall Plans Survey is going out after Spring Break.

There is no requirement to continue any Distance Learning, however, there have been 

some individual requests for DL so...there will be a question on the survey asking 

whether your child will need Full Time Distance Learning for the 2021-2022 school year.

 "Will your student require a FTDL option for the 21-22 school year and will not return 
on campus for the year.' 

Annex survey and registration have started.


